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Pre-Bid Meeting 
 

January 5, 2024 
 

Contract 2861 

Wharf J9 Replacement Project: Phase 1 Float & Gangway  

 
Pre-Bid Meeting Questions/Notes 
 

1. What are the steel plate thickness’ as the plans do not show? 

a. Platform walking surface plate is 3/8” per 1/S-402. 

b. For any other dimensional questions, submit QBD and Port will respond accordingly. 

2. Are the bollards part of the scope? 

a. Yes. 

3. What are the requirements for the Al Scoma Way Bridge? 

a. Truck access is required and must be maintained down Al Scoma Way. 

4. Timber Pile removal to be completed by others. 

a. A dredging contractor will complete under separate contract some time in June 2024. 

b. Follow-up to be provided with more detail. 

5.  Does the project have Federal Funding and does this affect OEWD, OLSE and CMD 

requirements? Does this require Buy America procurement requirements? 

a. Follow-up to be provided. 

6. Site visit is scheduled for January 8, 2024 at 10:00AM. Additional opportunities for site visits 

may be available for contractors who are not able to make the January 8 visit. Please contact 

Chris Horiuchi (christopher.horiuchi@sfport.com).  

 

Follow-up Items and Clarifications 
 

Pre-bid Item 4:  
The dredging and mooring pile removal is planned to be completed by the end of June 2024. Therefore, 
the window of in-water work for the Phase 1 Float and Gangway project would commence on July 1, 
2024. This schedule will be documented and additional information will be provided in a forthcoming 
addendum.  
 
Pre-bid Item 5:  
The project is not subject to Federal Funding requirements. No Buy America or other Federal 
procurement requirements shall be included in the bids. The CMD and OEWD information that was 
presented in the January 5, 2024 Pre-Bid meeting is applicable to this project. The OLSE information 
presented in the Pre-Bid meeting incorrectly included information for federally funded projects. This 
section has been removed from the attached slides. Refer to the attached OLSE packet for the correct 
labor standards information. For any questions regarding labor standards, please contact: 

Ying Wu 
Office of Labor Standards Enforcement 
415-554-6144 
ying.wu@sfgov.org 

mailto:ying.wu@sfgov.org

